
Barmston & Fraisthorpe  Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs Patricia Lambert

274 Seaside Road

Aldbrough,

 HU11 4SA

Email: clerk@barmston.org.uk  Tel: 01964 527467
Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 9th March 2022 in the Village Hall, Barmston 

Present: 

Councillors: Keith Manuel, Margaret Marshall, Geoff Riby, Les Wiles, Ian Lawson, Mark Jackson
Members of the public: One
Ward Councillors: Jane Evison

Clerk: Patricia Lambert.

Apologies: Doris Bedwell, Charlie Dewhirst

Declaration of Interest: None 

Public Participation 
One member of the public was present,                                                                                 

Minutes of the previous Council meeting 9th February 2022
It was Resolved that the minutes of the meeting be approved and signed by the Chair              

Highfield Caravan Park 

Engineers have been out to site, 

People are getting onto the site and vandalising the site, due to hole in fence

Also drainage still needs to be looked into, awaiting water test to see what is actual in the water 

Defibrillator

New Defibrillator has been ordered, awaiting delivery. Chair said a meeting with The Cow Shed needs to

be arranged to discuss where it will be sited.

Cllr Lawson told the Council that he had been speaking to a lady based at Hornsea First Aid Centre,
reference courses in the use of Defibrillators, the lady said that see is happy to come and do a course at

Barmston for a group of up to 12 people only cost would be a donation. Courses in First Aid were also

available. Chair asked the council for their views all agreed this was a good idea. 

Action: Councillor Lawson to sort out date’s times etc

Barmston in Bloom

Cllr Manuel has been talking to the people interested in taking over Barmston in Bloom and are ready to

start as soon as possible, plants would be purchased and invoices given to Parish Council to cover cost

Pond Regeneration

Councillor Lawson gave an update on the progress, the grant from Two Ridings, has now been received

Paving is due to start beginning of April, area surrounding pond needs to be fenced off while work is

being done. Still waiting delivery of benches that were ordered in November. 

Action: Notice to be put in The Village Voice given details,

Banking Arrangements

Although there are issues with current banking arrangements, it was agreed to delay changing banks as

Chair has, applied for funding for a New bus Shelter through the Banks  Helping Communities fund, that

was explained to him last time he was in branch.

Elderly Residents Party

Chair asked members of the Parish Council if we should have party before Easter or leave till later in the

year. Chair said he would ask at the pub when is more convenient for them, all agreed this was the best

way to decided when to have.
Finance Report:

Bank Reconciliation: 28th February 2022
Community Account: £3044.65

Business Money Maker: Account: £4965.56

It was agreed the bank reconciliation be approved and acceptable by the council.                
Payments to be approved 

Mr L Wiles ( Christmas Tree ) £89.99

HART( Donation) £50.00

Defib Warehouse (New Defib and Metal Cupboard) £1561.80

Mrs P Lambert (Clerks salary and Expenses) £362.95

Mrs R Swift (The Village Voice) £8.00

HSBC Monthly Bank charges £7.40

All approved and acceptable by the council.

Any other Business 

Date and time of next meeting

13th April 2022 at 7 pm

Meeting closed 8.10 pm



